ORBIT

RVIB Staff News and Views

Christmas 2000 Edition

Inside

· A message from the CEO
· Microsoft presents RVIB Sunday Fun Day

· Carols Quest

· RVIB and CNIB announce sister-agency partnership

· RVIB Christmas Merchandise

· Big day for Hume!

· Out of Sight in the Shed, Shepparton 2000

· RVIB Braille Week

· Let’s Read Expo, Sep 7–9

· Geelong Playgroup 2000

· Annual Report 1999/2000

A message from the CEO

Thanks to the great work of the RVIB staff the year 2000 has been a great leap forward!

RVIB has continued to forge new relation-ships with interstate and international agencies to ensure we offer 'best practice' service to our clients.

Most recently we celebrated the official signing of a Memorandum of Understanding between our organisation and the Canadian National Institute for the Blind (CNIB). We were very fortunate to have Dr Euclid Herie at the official signing presentation that took place in the Bluestone Café. This partnership will benefit both organisations by offering a global perspective on future planning.

RVIB was also one of the host organisations for the Fifth General Assembly of the World Blind Union held at the Melbourne Town Hall last month.

The conference ‘Changing what it means to be blind’ was attended by more than 800 delegates representing blindness organisations from across the world.  Congratulations to everyone involved, in particular to the staff and volunteers at RVIB who worked tirelessly to ensure everything ran smoothly.

RVIB successfully passed its first follow-up audit on our Quality Assurance Accreditation standard 9002.

The later part of the year also established our first special awareness week, RVIB Braille Week (9-15 October) which involved many community activities across Melbourne and country Victoria.  

In regional Victoria, Rural City of Wangaratta, Mayor Geoff Dinning officially launched the Wangaratta office.  

And before the close of the year we expect the Eastern Region office will be relocated to Boronia.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your family all the very best at Christmas.  

I hope you can join in the special night that is RVIB Carols by Candlelight, whether you attend the performance at the Sidney Myer Music Bowl or sing along during the telecast on Channel Nine.

Have a happy and safe Christmas and New Year.

Microsoft presents

RVIB Sunday Fun Day

Sunday 24 December

12.30pm–5.00pm

Kings Domain Gardens

Linlithgow Ave

This year Christmas Eve falls on a Sunday, providing RVIB with an opportunity to expand the RVIB Carols by Candlelight program to include fun and FREE day activities for families in the Kings Domain gardens.

RVIB staff, family and friends are invited to come along and enjoy the free entertainment, games and activities being staged by RVIB.

Featuring The Jellybugs, Don Spencer and acrobatics troupe DNA and it’s all FREE!

There will also be craft activities and interactive games to keep families entertained during the countdown to Christmas Day!

Carols Quest

Amateur performers from around Australia once again have had their chance to shine at RVIB Carols by Candlelight.  

Carols Quest is a national singing competition established by the Royal Victorian Institute for the Blind (RVIB) in conjunction with Microsoft, Woman’s Day and Channel Nine. The competition enables one lucky person or singing group (of up to four people) to perform on stage with the stars during the finale of RVIB Carols by Candlelight.

Carols Quest does more than promote talented young performers at one of Australia’s most loved Christmas Eve events, it also raises funds for a very important cause.

This year proceeds from Carols Quest will enable RVIB to build a new playground for infants and children who are blind or vision impaired.  The playground is part of the pre-school and Early Childhood Program at RVIB's education centre in Burwood.

A new playground will give children the opportunity to run, slide, explore and learn while having fun in a safe environment.  

RVIB's Early Childhood Program provides services to families who have newborn, infants or children up to age six who are blind or vision impaired. 

Staff may suggest to families ways to encourage their child to take its first steps, to play safely, learn to read and develop independence. 

Children who are blind or vision impaired must be encouraged to explore their environment because their development is not based on visual experiences.

Early Childhood Educator, Sandie Mackevicius, has more than 20 years of experience teaching young children who have a vision impairment.

Sandie says babies or children who are blind or vision impaired have to overcome many challenges because 70 percent of learning is visually based.

“As sighted babies develop they will instinctively reach out to touch things that interest them, such as their food or a toy mobile. Children who are blind or vision impaired may be less inclined to explore what they hear but can't see. They need to understand reaching out to take a toy or food from someone else is a safe experience,” says Sandie.

RVIB’s Early Childhood Program supports more than 250 children who are blind or vision impaired from across Victoria. The teaching program is based on Dr Lilli Nielson’s philosophy of active learning.

Pyschologist, teacher and author, Dr Lilli Nielsen has worked with people who have a vision impairment for 30 years at Refsnaesskolen, National Institute for Blind and Partially Sighted Children and Youth in Denmark. Her teaching methods have been widely adopted by organisations across the world.

RVIB and CNIB announce sister-agency partnership

A warm atmosphere prevailed at the official signing of the Memorandum of Understanding between RVIB and the Canadian National Institute for the Blind (CNIB) at the Bluestone Café on 2 November 2000.

The sister-agency partnership was signed by visiting CNIB Chief Executive, Dr Euclid Herie and RVIB Chief Executive Officer Doug Kent.

The partnership will benefit people who are blind or vision impaired by ensuring both organisations can share their knowledge and access to the latest in technological advancements, research and fundraising programs.

Mr Doug Kent said both organisations clearly recognised the need for a global response to issues facing people who are blind or vision impaired.

“We are confident our partnership with CNIB will enable us to fulfill our obligations to our clients with world’s best practice programs and initiatives,” said Doug.

A highlight of the proceedings was the presentation from RVIB to Dr Herie of a specially commissioned painting by RVIB client Erika Peril. 

The oil painting vividly represents Australia's outback with blue skies, red ochre earth and Mallee trees.

Dr Herie was moved by the presentation and thanked Erika for her creativity and RVIB for the inspiration for painting as a gift to CNIB.

RVIB Christmas Merchandise

Melbourne artist Erika Peril was diagnosed with the eye condition ‘fundus flavimaculatus’ and declared legally blind ten years ago.

Through the services of RVIB, Erika learnt about other artists with a vision impairment and realised she could continue painting. 

Erika sold her first painting at 15 and has painted for as long as she can remember. She has contributed her work to RVIB for reproduction on cards and her painting ‘Beach Scene’ features on the Year 2001 RVIB large print calendar. 

The calendar pages are A3 in size and provide plenty of space to write all your important events and appointments. Cost $5 includes GST.

All proceeds from the sale of this calendar support RVIB services for people who are blind or vision impaired.

To place your order:

Telephone (03) 9529 5298.

Monday to Friday 9am – 5pm.

Visit our website www.rvib.org.au

Email sales@rvib.org.au.

Credit Cards only. 24 hours, 7 days a week.

Christmas Shop open and online

The Christmas Shop at 557 St Kilda Road is open until 22 December. Hours are Monday–Friday 9.30am until 4pm.

RVIB Merchandise is also on the web. The site will continue all year round.

www.rvib.org.au/merchandise
Big day for Hume!

By JULIE JOHNSTON, Regional Rehabilitation Officer, Hume Region

It’s official!  The RVIB Hume Regional Centre was declared open by the Mayor of the Rural City of Wangaratta on the 9th of November 2000. About 45 clients, volunteers, auxiliary members, RVIB staff, board members and local service providers attended this special event. Gina Schmidt of Chiltern spoke very positively about the services that her family has received from RVIB.

The purpose of the launch was to announce to the community that RVIB has relocated to a more accessible venue and that we now offer a greater range of services. People who attended the launch had an opportunity to find out more about the services through talking to staff and viewing the displays that had been set up.  Glen Morrow encouraged people to try the computers with JAWS and ZOOM text.  Bianca Loiacono had a range of magnifiers, lamps and UV shields on display. She talked to people about the most common eye conditions as they tried the simulation display board. Many people were interested in the Channel 7 video of the Today Tonight story about Liz Haughton’s work with the Schmidt children and this prompted some to try the Braille writing equipment and Braille books that were displayed. Other staff who attended did a great job of helping out and talking with clients and service providers. The Low Vision Group and the Wangaratta RVIB Auxiliary did a fantastic job of the catering. A big thank you to all who were involved!

The launch was written up in the Wangaratta Chronicle with a photograph.  We even made it to the Friday paper, which is the most read edition for the week. The Albury Border Mail also wrote an article about the move and it was mentioned several times on the local radio station.  The media coverage has been helpful as a number of people have contacted me as a result of hearing about RVIB in the paper or on the radio.

I am pleased that RVIB has supported this move and I hope that we continue to work towards providing a more equitable service for rural clients.

Out of Sight in the Shed, Shepparton 2000

By Julie Johnston, Steve Beashel and Phil Boyd

Participants at this year’s Out of Sight in the Shed Workshop in Shepparton were amazed by some of the equipment that is available for people who are blind and vision impaired to work in their sheds.  The talking tape measure, slide hammer and drill doctor were just some of the popular items displayed.  

Trainers from RVIB ASSIST, Steve Beashel and Phil Boyd, encouraged participants to share their experiences, interests and approach to ‘shed’ work including their individual usage of adaptive techniques and equipment.  The forum included a range of adaptive tools and equipment that is of use in the shed or workplace. Participants had the opportunity to trial equipment and construct a possum box whilst at the same time learn and implement the 4-point safety plan – a safe approach to using machines and equipment.  

This was the third successive year of the Out of Sight in the Shed program. Over this time the presentation has evolved to meet the needs of participants becoming more informal in nature to allow greater transfer of knowledge and experiences to both participants and facilitators.  It has been encouraging to hear the stories of those who return each year and to learn of their achievements.  Many say that the workshop has given them the confidence to try new things and to pick up on some lost skills.  

During this years presentation, Steve interviewed Leo, one of last year’s participants. Leo told of how he had sold all his tools once vision diminished. After the Bendigo workshop in 1999, he realised that it was still possible to use power tools to make things and contribute in a practical way to the community.  Since then Leo has purchased more tools and has undertaken a range of projects that include erecting shade cloth, fences and odd jobs around his neighborhood. Leo attributed his new lease of life to meeting other like-minded vision impaired ‘shed’ folk. Leo’s wife Nola, reports that he now has a totally different outlook on life and now feels he can once again pitch in and be active.  

I hope that the Out of Sight in the Shed workshop will continue to be available to more clients in the future so that people like Leo will be able to have the opportunity of a new lease of life.  

RVIB Braille Week

RVIB’s inaugural RVIB Braille Week was certainly a buzz!!

The week was officially launched by the Hon. Christine Campbell, MP at RVIB School. Kathy Bolan from the ABC kept proceedings running smoothly. Kathy introduced the audience of more than 90 people to RVIB Education Consultant Gillian Gale and RVIB Adult Braille Instructor, Ramona Mandy who both talked convincingly on the importance of braille literacy for people who are blind or vision impaired. The launch ended to the soprano sounds of RVIB client and classical musician Jordy Howell.

In the afternoon RVIB was pleased to be a partner in the launch of the Wine Society’s new venture  wine with braille labels. 

The braille label includes information about the variety and vintage of the wine. 

The President of the Wine Society and RVIB representative David Blyth launched the wine at Bluestone Café.

On Wednesday RVIB Client Cheryl Newman read the Braille/Print story of ‘The Teddy Bears Picnic’ to a small group of pre-schoolers at the Wodonga Library. The children actively took part by describing the pictures to Cheryl as she read the braille words transcribed into the book.

Braille Week continued with a

blaze of activities at Highpoint

Shopping Centre including braille

displays, brailling of children’s names, selling of our Braille Bee and handing out of more than 12,000 blue and white RVIB Balloons (with parents making a willing donation to RVIB in return).

Thanks in particular to the Western Region who helped staff the display.

On Saturday RVIB Braille Instructor Ramona Mandy read a tactile ‘feely book’ version of the story ‘The Hungry Caterpillar’ by Eric Carle at Borders Bookstore in South Yarra.

The ‘feely book’ has been especially made by staff out at the RVIB school and was very well received by children at Borders.

Over 50 children and adults sat entranced as Ramona read ‘with her fingers’. At the end of the session Ramona took time out to braille each of the children’s names.

As a result of a Braille Week mail-out sent to schools across Victoria, the RVIB Speakers Panel has been very busy visiting over 58 school between October and December.

All in all Braille Week has been fabulous success and thanks go to all staff, clients and volunteers who helped.

Let’s Read Expo

Melbourne Exhibition Centre, Sep 7–9

At the invitation of DEET and the National Curriculum Services, RVIB attended the inaugural Let’s Read Expo.

RVIB’s stand focused on RVIB Education Services and equipment used by children who are blind or vision impaired.

Over the course of the three days, with the assistance of staff from RVIB School and some Visiting Teachers, we brailled over 600 names, handed out over 1,000 braille cards and talked constantly with people who were teachers, educators, integration aids and/or support staff for people with disabilities. 

The exhibition was attended by over 14,000 people and was a huge success.It was a fantastic opportunity for RVIB Education Services staff to network with people in the Education field and for visitors to the Expo to learn more about people who are blind or vision impaired.

Geelong Playgroup 2000

By Amanda Pierini and Sophie Nugent
The Geelong playgroup is run fortnightly at Noah’s Ark Toy Library which provides families in the Western Region with support and an ongoing early intervention program for children three years and under with a vision impairment. 

At the moment there are five families who attend coming from Geelong right through to Ballarat. 

A few of our aims are to provide learning activities for children in the most visually accessible manner including tactile and sensory activities for those who are blind. 

The group also provides parent to parent contact and support. We keep parents up to date with other RVIB services through providing regular speakers from various disciplines. We are planning to continue running the playgroup next year and any enquiries can be directed to Early Childhood Western Region.

Annual Report 1999/2000

The Board accepted the 1999/2000 Annual Report at the RVIB Annual General Meeting that was held on Thursday 8 November 2000.  If you would like a copy of the Annual Report, contact:

Sue Vujanic

Marketing Administration

Tel 9522 5294

